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SUBJECT/TITLE
An Act relating to subdivision road districts

SPONSOR
Rep. J.R. Gray

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County


X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local



Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Sheriff's office

Requirement:
X
Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 312 amends KRS 179.705 to raise the tax in a subdivision road district from $0.10 per $100 assessed valuation to $0.50 per $100 assessed valuation and allow the trustees of a subdivision road district to levy either the tax or an annual flat fee of $500 on each lot in the subdivision road district.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 312 on local governments is expected to be minimal. The measure increases the tax rate on property in a subdivision road district from $0.10 per $100 assessed valuation to $0.50 per $100 assessed valuation. It also allows the trustees of a subdivision road district to levy either the tax or an annual flat fee on each lot in the district. The money generated from this tax is controlled by the trustees of the subdivision road district and is used to defray the cost of road maintenance within the subdivision district, including reimbursing county governments for any costs for providing services, personnel, materials or equipment to the subdivision district. 

Subdivision road district taxes and fees are placed on the regular state and county tax bills and are collected by the sheriff's office. The sheriff's office is entitled to a fee of 4 percent of the subdivision road district tax collected, therefore, the increase in taxes and fees will result in some additional revenue for local sheriff's offices.

There are only a few subdivision road districts in Kentucky, therefore, the revenue generated from HB 312 for local governments will be minimal.
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